LCYO BOARD MEETING MINUTES – FEBRUARY 11, 2014
Attendees:
Ed White, John Helsing, Jay Sill, David Zeljak, Mike Bohnert, Alex Rejto, Gregg Grush, Peter Gamerdinger, Annette Waite, Phil Spencer, Robyn Leung, Tom Copeland, Tony Caruso, Kurt Ergene, Kelley Berman, Kelly Carruthers, Amy Maikkula, Tom Rhee, Shannon Koski
Meeting Minutes from January


· Ed asked for a motion to approve the minutes from last month -
S/P
Announcements - Ed
· Thank you to the board - Ed thanked the board for their hard work so far this season
· Spirit Wear proposal from Gregg & Lucy was unanimously approved via e-vote after the presentation to the board in January
Community Impact Award – Ed
· Ed presented a Community Impact Award to Dick Woltman from Rancho Santa Fe Foundation.
· Ed would like to list the award winners on our website
Team Parent Meeting – Ed
· Tomorrow (Wednesday Feb 12) @ 6pm at Coastline Community Church
· Lucy has organized very well, and they will be talking about the gift baskets that need to be put together for Opening Day
· Forms for picture orders and spirit wear will be handed out, as well as the picture schedule
Opening Day – Robyn
· Robyn thanked everyone for their help so far
· Awards will be ready on Friday, she has the medals 
· Needs 4 PA systems – Alex has one, and another one is on order.  Tony mentioned that PA’s are not supposed to be used at Stagecoach due to neighborhood complaints – Ed will check in to this and advise before Opening Day
· Tables – we will be able to use the Stagecoach Rec Center tables.  Davie will check on tables for ME, and Kelly will provide tables for ECC
· Day Long Onsite volunteers – Cami Olson will be at Stagecoach, Robyn will be at ECC, and Lucy will be at Mission Estancia
· Need people to help setup at all fields
· Have 2 flags, Peter will provide more
· Still working on food vendors
Softball – Tom C

· Registration is up about 35%

· Put new dirt on turf fields

· Coaches and team parent meeting next Monday

· Teams have already started playing and thing are going well

Baseball – Jay

· Players are on the fields

· 2 divisions are wait listed

· Umpires/Coaches meeting last week went very well, there was lots of great information provided 

· Pinto – Eric Walls stepped down, so Kurt will be Director for both North and South divisions.  

· Mustang – Jeff Wenger will also be Director for both divisions.

Sponsors
· How can we provide more value for the Sponsor donations?

· Provide opportunity for sponsors to put special offers on our Website, and then make sure the teams encourage the players to take advantage – i.e. going to the dine-outs after games, etc.
· It would help if the signup process on the website was less confusing, can we simplify that?

· Can we consolidate our systems?  Pony has a less expensive system… 

· Offer to fill out the paperwork for the sponsors if necessary

· Send a thank you to the sponsor at the end of the season, and encourage them to sign up again for next season

Champions Division – Alex

· There are 50 players registered so far, and there will be more coming

· There are currently 8 coaches and 160 volunteers have signed up, 100 of which have gone through orientation

· Tons of buddies have signed up, thanks to the Softball division

· There will be a ‘Parade of Champions’ on Opening Day at 4pm, with the National Anthem playing

· Mira Mesa has gotten their league started, and has 8 players so far.  We would like to do some interleague games, but they will have to be the travel team

· Champions did not order pants, but some players are asking for them.  Was suggested Alex talk to Rob Weaver, we should have lots of pants on hand

· Alex also needs to coordinate with Lucy for pictures

Finance Update – Mike B

· 501C3 conversion has been delayed due to the IRS focus on C4’s, but he is still trying to push it along

· Sponsorship – have deposited 21k, double last year

· The overall gap from last year is now 13k

· Cash on hand is 195k, but we need 208k to operate
· Still need to identify ways to cut costs – i.e. discuss options of no pants?  No free picture? etc.

· Continue to focus on growing sponsorship

· Need a better way to track equipment sign outs… we are having to replace missing or stolen equipment too often.  Should we collect a deposit?

Fundraiser – Kelly

· Kelly talked about how difficult it is to do casino nights or auctions, and that we need about 40k worth of goods to net 20k

· She spoke to the La Costa Valley clubhouse, who already has a Casino night on the calendar for May 3.  She is hoping that they will share that with us – we would contribute to the cost and turn it into a fund raiser for LCYO

· Poker tournament – Texas Holdem tournaments are popular, and the prizes are all donations.  Jay knows someone who does these and may be available to help.

Field update - Tony

· Stagecoach – fields 2 and 3 are done
· Mission Estancia – they have done a lot of work and the fields look great
· Need to do a better job of taking care of the equipment, putting it away and locking it up
· Fences are a disaster, need at least 10 to 14 new ones, at about $100 per
· Zone 5 – the city is paying for new dugouts, and they should be going in soon, 5 or 6 weeks.  LCYO will need to (eventually) pay for the shade.
New Logo – Amy

· Glenn and Amy worked together to create a new logo, which was sent to the board on Feb. 5

· The logo works for both Baseball and Softball

· We will start using it next week

· Amy will update the website and facebook pages

Petco Park Day – April 13th

· Megan will talk about this at the team parent meeting on Wednesday
